
Confidential Designation 
 
The information redacted and/or not produced in the Public 
Redacted version of the above-referenced document has 
been designated confidential pursuant to the following 
checked subsection(s) of 20 CSR 4240-2.135(2)(A): 

 
☒ 1. Customer-specific information; 

☐ 2. Employee-sensitive personnel information; 

☐ 3. Marketing analysis or other market-specific information 
relating to services offered in competition with others; 

☐ 4. Marketing analysis or other market-specific information 
relating to goods or services purchased or acquired for use 
by a company in providing services to customers; 

☐ 5. Reports, work papers, or other documentation related to 
work produced by internal or external auditors, consultants, or 
attorneys, except that total amounts billed by each external 
auditor, consultant, or attorney for services related to general 
rate proceedings shall always be public; 

☐ 6. Strategies employed, to be employed, or under 
consideration in contract negotiations; 

☐ 7. Relating to the security of a company’s facilities; or 

☐ 8. Concerning trade secrets, as defined in section 417.453, 
RSMo. 

  



Explanation of Confidential Designation: 

 The attachments to Appendix D to the Application and 
Schedule MH-D5 are lists of the names and addresses of the 
affected landowners who received notice of the Application in 
this proceeding. ATXI designates those lists as confidential 
pursuant to 20 CSR 4240-2.135(2)(A)1, which refers to 
“[c]ustomer-specific information.” ATXI submits that in the 
context of a transmission line CCN proceeding, the names 
and addresses of individual landowners from whom ATXI 
may need to obtain the necessary land rights constitutes 
customer-specific information under 20 CSR 4240-
2.135(2)(A)1 even though such information may be publicly 
available through other public sources. Pursuant to the Order 
Regarding Motion to Make Information Public issued by the 
Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) on 
February 27, 2025 in Docket EA-2025-0087, the Commission 
found that “while the names and addresses of the affected 
landowners and the location information for the affected tracts 
of land may not constitute “customer-specific information” in 
this situation and may be available in public records, the 
personally identifiable information of the landowners should 
not unnecessarily be made public.” The Commission also 
found “that the county and state for each affected tract should 
be made public.” In accordance with the order, the county 
and state for each affected tract have not been redacted. 

 


